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**Next General Meeting is 
Thursday,  Nov 20, 2014 at the Bel 
Air Banquet Hall, 7:30 - 9:00pm. 
Come EARLY & enjoy the buffet 
starting at 6pm! If you would 
prefer a salad, call Holly or Shelly 
at 402-333-5505

HUSKER NEWS 
‘N’ VIEWS

NOVEMBER 2014

What a Drag!
Cornhuskers Smash 6 Records & Take Back a National Title!   

The weather was 
much warmer this year 
at the Second Annual 
Dave Hawk’s Memorial 
Drags & Autocrossing 
held on October 4th at 
the Kearney Raceway 
and the competition 
really heated up on the 
tracks.  We had a great 
turn out AND Jerry 
Benedict took back the 
NCCC record driving 
Steve Walling’s car!!!!!  

Five new CCC Records 
were set too! Rich Kneifl 
RPAF, Lee Ann Kneifl 
LRPAF, Dena Gallagher 
LRPB, Al Jankowski IIH, and 
Gina Ogle LIK.

Here are the winners of each competition:
Matching Time Drags:  
Jerry Nabholz
Record Drags: 
Overall Top Eliminator - tie between Jerry Benedict 

and Gina Ogle
Bracket 1:
Men’s Top Eliminator: Perry Dawes
Ladies Top Eliminator: Linda Werchen
Bracket 2:
Men’s Top Eliminator: Jon Manz
Ladies Top Eliminator: Gina Ogle

Photos by Teresa E!er & Gina Ogle
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CCC Drag Records!
Provided by Ron Bockerman
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2014/15 Schedule of Events 
See Page for Details of Upcoming Events

Nov 20! General Meeting! Bel-Air Banquet Hall!Dinner 6 pm, meeting 7:30 - 9 pm

Dec 4! Board Meeting! H&H Chevrolet! 6:30 - 8 pm

Dec 6! Christmas Party/! Cascio’s Steakhouse
! Toys for Tots

Dec 14! Annual Kidney Foundation Social     Bel Air Banquet Rm

Dec 18! General Meeting! Bel-Air Banquet Hall!Dinner 6 pm, meeting 7:30 - 9 pm

Jan 31 ! Awards Banquet! MidAmerica Center! Details to follow
!
Please go to our website, www.CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com and click on the 
calendar tab to see the calendar of events.  You can select the “info” link to get 
more details, flyers & registration forms. 

Did you know?
Our General Meetings are held at the Bel Air Banquet Room every month.  There is no charge for the use of the room, but 
we are required to purchase a minimum amount of dinners.  So come early (starting at 6pm) and enjoy the buffet.  If you 
would prefer a salad, you can call ahead and request one be made up for you.  The phone number is 402-333-5505

Convention 2016 Update
Our competition season has been completed. Hopefully we have accumulated enough points to remain 
in first place in the nation, even though the southern states compete until December 15th. 
Jerry Koraleski and I have just returned from the Governors meeting in Saint Louis where our club was 
approved to host the 2016 NCCC convention here in Omaha. Jerry and I will work tirelessly, and with 
your help, make it a great convention.

Now we can set our sights on 2015. Jon Manz has already begun to round up sanctions for next year 
and Don Angeroth will bring us up to date on what he will have to offer in the way of sanctioned 
events. How cool would it be to present ourselves with the National Championship trophy in 2016, at 
our own convention. That would be a terrific photo opportunity, 100 or more Cornhuskers on stage to 
accept the award. 

With your participation, we can achieve that goal. It can be done, and we’ve proven it. The 
Cornhusker Corvette Club has won the National Championship 6 out of the last 7 years and 9 times 
altogether. Can we count on you to help us continue that tradition? 

      Gene Gau, Convention Director

http://www.CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com
http://www.CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com
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It’s the Most Wonderful Time of the Year!
The holiday season is upon us and we have several opportunities to celebrate

Thursday, November 20 - CCC General Meeting - 12100 W. Center Road, Omaha, 
NE.  Meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. sharp.   There is a lot happening at this month's 
meeting.  Don't miss out. 
 

• The 2016 Convention Directors are making a short film clip at this month's 
meeting.  Please come and participate, and be a part of our great history.  Please 
be sure to wear your red, white or red and white club shirts. 

• Ron Norgard is the chairman of the car show at the 2016 Convention.  Ron needs 
70 - 1.25 gallon ice cream buckets w/lids for the car show.  Eat Wells Blue Bunny 
Ice Cream, and save your buckets!! Bring all your 1.25 gallon buckets w/lids that 
you have to the general meeting.  We have 360 members.  We should be able to 
come up with 70 buckets easily.   

• If anyone has a video camera, and would be willing to let the Convention 
Directors use it,  please bring it to the meeting.  Thanks

• We will be collecting donations for our 5 Kidney Foundation families.  We give 
each of these five families a gift card so that they can provide their family a Merry 
Christmas.  Please be generous in your giving of these needy families.  Make 
check payable to CCC, and give to Tom Horeis at the meeting.  

• We will be electing the 2015 CCC Board of Directors 
• Come early to visit and enjoy the buffet that Holly & Shelly provide.  Call 

402-333-5505 to order a salad ahead of time. 
• Don't forget to bring your non-perishable food items for our charities.   

 
Saturday, December 6 - Christmas Party / Toys for Tots Campaign - Cascio's Steakhouse, 
1620 South 10th Street, Omaha, NE.  Cocktails at 6:00 p.m. Dinner at 7:00 p.m.  Bring your new 
unwrapped toys for the Toys for Tots Campaign.   
 
 
Sunday, December 14 - Annual Kidney Foundation Social - Bel Air Banquet Room, 12100 
West Center Road, Omaha, NE.  12:00 p.m.  Bring a dessert or munchies to share.  Bel Air will be 
preparing the meal.  We will be wrapping candy for the Kidney Foundation, and presenting our 
annual contribution as well.   
 
 
Websites that are of interest to you!  You can now access Cornhusker Corvette Club website simply 
by going to: www.cornhuskercorvette.club.  The West Region Website is 
www.westregionnccc.com, and the National Council of Corvette Clubs is www.corvettesnccc.org.

Marie Manz
Membership Director
CORNHUSKER CORVETTE CLUB
"Something For Everyone"

http://www.cornhuskercorvette.club/
http://www.cornhuskercorvette.club/
http://www.westregionnccc.com/
http://www.westregionnccc.com/
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/
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There is no doubt about 
it.  Members of the 
Cornhusker Corvette 
Club love a parade.  
That was evidenced by 
over 60 members in 35 
cars who showed up on 
this chilly, breezy 
November morning.  But 
there was something 
different about the feeling of 
this parade, as we gathered 
at Beardmore Chevrolet.  Not 
the usual party atmosphere, 
but more of a feeling of pride 
and reverence.

Perhaps it was the chilly 
temperatures. Perhaps it was because there are several 
members of the club who are veterans.  Or, perhaps it was 
because this was a day to honor the people who have served 
our country in the military.  

Bellevue was the perfect place 
for a veteran’s parade because 
of the SAC air base nearby and 
the airmen in 
attendance. 
In spite of the 
temperatures, 
many 
convertible 
tops were 
down and 
flags were 
displayed on 
the cars.

The parade route went through the heart of Downtown 
Bellevue.  There was the usual group of parade entrants, but 
more American flags than we had seen since the 4th of July.

What really struck me 
about this parade was 
not the people in it but 
rather the people 
watching it.  I saw a 
young boy with his 
father, and imagined he 
was telling the young 
man what veterans are 

and how the military supports our country.  The sight of men in 
uniform around them made it even more inspiring.  It reminded 
me of when I was a boy and my father told me about life in 
America during World War II.

I remember watching John Wayne war movies and pretending I 
was my uncle, who was a decorated WWII veteran.

Seeing the airmen reminded me of all of the men and women 
who are still serving our country and keeping us free.

There was a woman draped in a 
flag blanket, and she appeared to 
be getting help from two men who 
were there.  That is what is great 
about our country.  We have our 
differences, but when people are 
in need, we rise to the occasion.

What really touched me the 
most was seeing people 
holding signs saying, “Thank 
you Veterans”.   As a veteran 
myself, I remember coming 
back to a country that was 
apathetic toward veterans 
and a war that many saw as a 
chess match between super 

powers.  There were no “thank you’s” then.  

Veterans came home from Korea, Vietnam, Iraq, Afghanistan 
and other conflicts without a parade.  But now, even in a time 
when our country is weary of war, we appreciate our veterans.

The men and women from Offutt reminded us that the veterans 
– past and present, continue to be a part of our country’s 
legacy.  

Maybe that is what made this parade so special.  If not for the 
military, we might have been driving Volkswagens today instead 
of Corvettes.

Veterans Day Parade
By Bi! Casha!
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After the parade, we gathered at Summer Kitchen for a delicious 
meal and their famous pastry and muffins.   
It was a wonderful way to get together and enjoy good friends and 
food.

Jane Sainz invited everyone to join her at the cemetery to visit her 
husband Diego.  It was a day to remember in so many ways.

I want to take this opportunity to say thank you to all our CCC 
Veterans. Regardless of when or where or how long you served, your 
country is proud of you and wishes you a great Veterans Day.
 
Here is my list of CCC Veterans which I have compiled over the last 
few years. The only requirement is active duty service or honorable 
discharge from the military.
Thank you for your service!  JB
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By Bi! Cashe!
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"   The Real Story of Thanksgiving Turkeys
Daniel Boone is one of the most widely known American frontiersmen. Boone’s fame stems from his exploits 
during the exploration and settlement of Kentucky. He first arrived in the future state in 1767 and spent the 
better part of the next 30 years exploring and settling the lands of Kentucky, including carving out the 
Wilderness Road and building the settlement station of Boonesboro. What many people do not know is the 
part Boone played in establishing some of the traditions of Thanksgiving.

It was the fall of 1769, and Boone was exploring the northern part of Kentucky.  He came across a clearing 
with a settlement of the Ford Tribe of Native American Indians.  They greeted him warmly, but their real 
interest was in his magnificent horse.  Boone explained that the horse was a former US Army stallion and a 
veteran of several battles, earning him the honorary title of Corporal.  

“What is his name?” asked Chief Flathead. 

“His name is Corporal Veteran in honor of his service”, replied Boone, “but we call him Cor-vet for short. He 
was a gift from my friend, General Motors”.

“He looks fast”, said Chief Flathead.  “He might even be a match for our mustangs”. 

“I’ve never seen a mustang that could come close to Cor-vet”, answered Boone. 

This was a challenge that the two men could not ignore.  They decided to settle the disagreement with a race.  
The loser would buy the drinks.

As you might have guessed, the race was over as soon as it started. Cor-vet left the mustangs in his dust. 
The entire tribe came around to honor this amazing horse.  True to his word, Chief Flathead brought out his 
finest whiskey.

“What do you call this delicious whiskey?” ask Boone.

“We call it Wild Turkey”, answered Chief Flathead. 

The group partied into the night, and the two men became the best 
of friends.  Boone promised to return every November with Cor-vet 
and allow him to breed so that the whole tribe could have their own 
Cor-vets.  The tribe was so grateful, they built a monument to Cor-
vet on the Green where they played their new game called Bowling.

They made it a yearly celebration, giving thanks and drinking Wild 
Turkey.  Somewhere along the way, people who could not get Wild 
Turkey whiskey started using real turkeys instead.  And that is the 
real story of the tradition of the Thanksgiving Turkey.

This clever story was written by our very own Bi! Cashe!. Not only is he a published Author, Speaker & Coach, 
he has agreed to be next years NEWSLETTER EDITOR!!  We are very lucky to have him in our club and I’m 
excited to see what next year brings.
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MESSAGE FROM 
THE 
PRESIDENT"
Jerry Koraleski
Season’s Greeting Everyone. 
Kinda want to get a jump on all the 
fun things in store for us as we 
move forward. Kathy and I look 
forward to the Holiday Season with 
our extended CCC family. Three 
fun, fulfilling events are planned 

that I’m sure you will enjoy.

Toys for Tots are a CCC favorite. Can you imagine the look on 
the face of a little one as they open a package that just happens 
to be “just what they wanted”! I know you’re going to feel good, 

too. The Marines will also be there to collect the toys. Always a 
fun time!                            

A long time tradition will continue Sunday December 14th.The 
annual Kidney Foundation sugar-free candy wrap and luncheon 
will be held. At this time CCC will present to the Nebraska NKF 
our annual club donation. Ladies, your favorite desert is 
encouraged and most welcome.  

The third fun event is our annual Awards Banquet at the end of 
January. More on this event in the next issue!

Looking forward to 2015, we face some exciting and unique 
challenges. Convention 2016 will certainty consume the bulk of 
our time. Another issue of concern is what will be the best way 
to keep our club fun and progressive. I encourage any input you 
may have.

Happy Holidays!   Save the wave, Jerry

GOVERNOR’S 
REPORT"
Gary Brisbois 

Just got back from the 
Governors’ meeting in St. Louis.  
It was a busy weekend but a little 
quieter than usual since the 
rulebook changes and By-Law 
proposals were just waiting for 
the ballots to be counted.

The 2016 convention in Omaha was passed.  This wasn’t a 
big surprise since there was no one else making a bid.  This is 
an exciting opportunity to show the Corvette enthusiasts from 
around the country just what CCC can do.  Gene has already 
done so much to get this going but it will still take lots of 
volunteers to make this convention a really memorable one.

On the regional front, our banquet will be hosted by Corvette 
Club of Iowa in Des Moines.  There will be more details on 
this at a later date.  The 2015 regional officers are: Jon Manz, 
Regional Executive; Joe Eller, Regional Competition Director; 
Sheila Wyman, Regional Membership Director; Linda 
Hommer, Treasurer and Larry Beebe, Secretary.  All regional 
officers are elected for a one year period.

The Competition Rulebook was approved by the governors.  
This has been posted on the NCCC website since September.  
The main changes are as follow:

• Flyer requirements will be changed to allow for 
written directions without a map and to include 
insurance coverage information.  

• Competitors will be allowed to ride with novices and 
vice versa. 

• Allow 12 year olds to ride as passengers at low 
speed events with appropriate approval and waivers.  

• In group 3, rack and pinion steering will be allowed.  
• Propose to allow updating and backdating of wheels 

in group 1 and 1S.  
• Allow aftermarket items in Group 1 and 1S such as 

cool air intake, aftermarket shift kits, and cross over 
pipes.  

• Class F and Class G will be combined as F/G for all 
groups.  

• Class J and Class K will be combined as J/K for all 
groups.  

• The C6 Z06 Carbon edition and the C6 Z06 with Z07 
equipment will be moved from Class N to Class M.

These changes will be in effect for 2015 and 2016.  For all the 
specifics of these changes, go to the NCCC website.

All the proposed By-Law changes were passed with the 
exception of setting term limits for appointed officers.  

The NCCC officers for 2015 are: Dave Heinemann, President; 
Steve Johnson, V.P. of Membership; Betty Parks, Treasurer; 
Jim Walton, Parliamentarian and Denny Luther, Director of 
Public Relatoins.  All NCCC officers are elected for a two year 
period.  

The Standing Rule change to waive renewal fees for members 
on active deployment over-seas was passed.  The governors 
also passed the Standing Rule change to allow an on-line 
version of Blue Bars.  There are several logistics issues that 
have to be resolved to get the magazine on-line but at least 
we can now start moving in that direction.

Keep ‘em shining,  Gary
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Cornhusker Corvette Club
March General Meeting
October 16, 2014

Pat Swift, Sargent at Arms, 
announced that the meeting would 
start in 5 minutes.  He reminded 
everyone to turn off their cell phones.  

Jerry Koraleski, President, 
announced that Carolyn Horst is 
selling 50/50 tickets.  He also led the 
Pledge of Allegiance.   Birthdays 
would be for the month of October 
and were announced by Marie Manz.  
Terry Murkins is here from H & H 
Chevrolet.  Also, John Sschomberg 
from Huber Chevrolet.  Jerry also said 
that several people had new “babies”, 
Mike and Shirley Burke, George and 
Carolyn Horst, Ron and Colleen 
Norgard and Andy Schmidt.  Chet 
Leedom and Francy June are here 
tonight from Sioux City, NE.   

John Schomberg from Huber Chevrolet 
spoke about helping with the 2016 
convention.  He thanked our club for 
being a host.  

Jayne Reit, Secretary, asked for a 
motion to accept the minutes for last 
month’s General Meeting as posted in 
the newsletter. Kathy Gau made the 
motion and Perry Dawes seconded it.  
Jayne is also taking orders for shirts, 
etc.  Please see the back table.   

Marie Manz, Membership Director, 
reported there are several new 
members. The new members are 
Jeffrey Wharton, Randy Doffin and 
Kristen Colton, DJ and Allissa 
Kawecki, Todd Meek and Prescilla 
Lofing, Joe Wilson and Jen 
Montgomery.    This was followed by 
the raise and clap welcome. Renewals 
are out.  

Kevin Reit, Vice President, held the 
vote on the rules changes.  A motion 
was made to accept the changes by 
Don Angeroth and seconded by Kathy 
Gau.  All were in favor of the changes.  

Tom Horeis, Treasurer, went over the 
budget.  If there are any questions, 
the budget is always available to the 
members.  He said that there is a 
$20.00 late fee if the renewals are not 
turned in before the deadline.  

Gary Brisbois, Governor, reported 
that not too much is coming down the 
pipe.  Soon he will be voting for 
officers.  Please let him know if you 
have any preferences.  Running for 
West Region are John Manz, RE, Jo 
Eller, RCD, Sheila Wyman, RMD, Larry 
Bebee, Secretary, Linda Homer, 
Treasurer.  Running for National is 
Dave Heinemann and Bernyce Molenda 
for President, Steve Johnson 
(incumbent) and Amelia Workman for 
Vice President of Membership, Jim 
Walton (incumbent) for 
Parliamentarian, Public Relations was 
Denny Luther and Betty Parks, 
Treasurer.   Please see the website for  
further information. Rule changes will 
also be coming up, those are listed on 
the website.  Go to the “website”, 
“operating manual” and then 
“proposed rules” to see the proposed 
changes.   

Gene Gau, Competition Director, 
reported on the upcoming rallye.  He 
said that we can use a GPS if we 
want, but there will be directions 
with places listed.  Gene also spoke 
about the 2016 convention and the 
need for volunteers.  He is especially 
interested in getting someone for 
“advertising”.  He also said that 
officers were coming to approve the 
many sites where the convention will 
be held.  

Ron Bockerman spoke about the drag 
racing and autocross held on October 
5th and 6th.  Please see the list of 
winners on the website.  The club 
records are hard to set and never 
retire.  

Jon Manz, Public Relations Director, 
had no report. 

Jayne Sainz, Social Director, 
reported on the cemetery tour she is 
planning.  She has signup sheets lying 
out on the tables.  They will be going 
to Quaker Steak and Lube afterwards.   
October 28th is the social at the 
Farmhouse Café followed by a trip 
through the haunted house “Shadow’s 
Edge”.   The Veteran’s Parade is 
November 8th.   On Saturday 
December 6th are Toys for Tots and the 
Christmas party which will be held at 
Cascio’s. This will be held at 6 p.m.  
December 14th, is the date for the 
Kidney Party at 12:00 noon.   It will be 
held at Bel Air this year.   Please see 
the website for further details.    

Gina Ogle, Newsletter, reported that 
the newsletter is out.  She brought up 
the .club that we now have in 
addition to the .net, .org. and .com.  

Tim Ogle, Website, reported that the 
website is up-to-date and the 
calendar is up-to-date.   Please send 
an e-mail to Tim if you have any 
suggestions or questions regarding the 
website.  You can e-mail him at 
webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.c
om.  

JB, Points Chair, reported that we 
are winding down in regard to points 
for this year.  CCC is #1 followed by 
Windy City at #2.  There are three 
events that have not been turned in 
yet.  He thanked the veterans in the 
audience for their service and spoke 
about the upcoming Veteran’s Day 
Parade in Bellevue.  He also 
mentioned that there will be a 
luncheon after the parade.  

Dave Ferguson, Summer Festival 
Director, had no report.  

George Horst, Members at Large, 
had no report.  Please see him for 
issues.

Jake Cartwright, Members at Large, 
had no report.  Please see him for 
issues. 

mailto:webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
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OUR CONTRIBUTORS

Please show your 
appreciation

H&H Chevy
84th & L

Omaha, NE
402-339-2222

www.hhChevy.com

Cascio’s Steak & Pizza House
1620 S 10th Street
Omaha  NE  68108

www.CasciosSteakhouse.com

Gregg Young Chevrolet
180th & W Dodge Road
Omaha, NE
402-425-0724
www.GYchevy.com

Beardmore Chevrolet
418 Fort Crook Rd N
Bellevue, NE
402-734-2525
www.BeardmoreChevy.com

Old Business:  Jerry went over the 
nominations that were made.  These 
will be formally announced at the next 
meeting.  No voting will be involved 
this year as there is only one person 
running for each position.  For 
President:  Jerry Koraleski, Vice 
President: Tim Ogle, Governor: Jon 
Manz, Treasurer: Tom Horeis, 
Competition Director: Don Angeroth, 
Editor: Bill Cashell, Social Directors: 
Jayne Sainz and Kathy Cashell, Summer  
Festival Director: Erv Gunderson and 
Andy Schmidt, Public Relations: Pat 
Swift, Membership Director: Marie 
Manz, Members at Large: George Horst 
and Perry Dawes, Secretary: Jan 
Gunderson.  

New Business:  Jerry Koralski spoke 
about appointing a team of three 
people (or volunteers) to be in charge 
of the charities.  This was discussed in 
detail. Please let him know if you are 
interested.  

Birthday winner was Jayne Reit.   50/50 
winner was Cork Adams. 

Jerry Koraleski, President, thanked 
those who donated the door prizes and 
thanked Holly and Shelly from Bel Air 
for the dinner and hospitality.   He also 
thanked those who brought items for 
the pantry.    

Dave Ferguson made a motion to 
adjourn and Erv Gunderson seconded 
the motion.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jayne Reit, Secretary

Don’t forget to bring your non-
perishable food items to the general 
meeting on Sep 18th!

Excited that the Kansas City Royals made 
it to the world series.

http://www.hhchevy.com
http://www.hhchevy.com
http://www.CasciosSteakhouse.com
http://www.CasciosSteakhouse.com
http://www.gychevy.com
http://www.gychevy.com
http://www.beardmorechevy.com
http://www.beardmorechevy.com
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OUR CONTRIBUTORS

Please show your
 appreciation

Sid Dillon
2 Fremont locations
www.SidDillon.com

Leach Camper Sales
1-80 Lake Manawa Exit

1/2 mile south & 1/2 mile west
712-366-2581

www.LeachCamper.com

George Horst, President
8802 Washington Cir

Omaha, NE
402-677-0123

www.jikohmfg.com

http://www.SidDillon.com
http://www.SidDillon.com
http://www.LeachCamper.com
http://www.LeachCamper.com
http://www.jikohmfg.com
http://www.jikohmfg.com
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OUR CONTRIBUTORS

Please show your
appreciation

8720 L St, Omaha, 68127
402-991-7258
www.premiercountertops.com

In The Garage
www.InTheGarage.biz

Lyle’s Tires & Wheels
www.LylesTire.com

Clancy’s Pub
www.clancysomaha.com

R&G Service Center
www.RandGServiceCenter.com

Cilantro’s Mexican Bar & Grill
www.CilantrosOmaha.com

K&K House of Trophies
www.kkTrophies.com

Certified Transmission
www.CertifiedTransmission.com

Breeze Catchers
www.BreezeCatchers.net

Parker’s Smokehouse
www.ParkersSmokeHouse.com

Bellevue Tire & Auto Service
www.BellevueTireAndAuto.com

Big Red Sports Bar
www.BigRedRestaurantAndSportsbar.com

Quaker Steak & Lube, Council Bluffs

www.thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-
bluffs/

http://www.premiercountertops.com
http://www.premiercountertops.com
http://www.InTheGarage.biz
http://www.InTheGarage.biz
http://www.LylesTire.com
http://www.LylesTire.com
http://www.clancysomaha.com
http://www.clancysomaha.com
http://www.RandGServiceCenter.com
http://www.RandGServiceCenter.com
http://www.CilantrosOmaha.com
http://www.CilantrosOmaha.com
http://www.kkTrophies.com
http://www.kkTrophies.com
http://www.CertifiedTransmission.com
http://www.CertifiedTransmission.com
http://www.BreezeCatchers.net
http://www.BreezeCatchers.net
http://www.ParkersSmokeHouse.com
http://www.ParkersSmokeHouse.com
http://www.BellevueTireAndAuto.com
http://www.BellevueTireAndAuto.com
http://www.BigRedRestaurantAndSportsbar.com
http://www.BigRedRestaurantAndSportsbar.com
http://www.thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-bluffs/
http://www.thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-bluffs/
http://www.thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-bluffs/
http://www.thelube.com/locations/iowa/council-bluffs/
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OUR CONTRIBUTORS

Please show your
appreciation

Bruno’s Auto Works
www.BrunosAutoworks.com

HS Automotive
Email: awdboost23@yahoo.com

Auto Trim Design
www.AutoTrimDesign.net

Peers Auto Works
www.PeersAutoworks.com

Wheel Tech
www.WheelTechinc.com

Ming Auto Beauty Center
www.MingDrDent.com

Elite Auto Spa
www.EliteAutoSpaOmaha.com

Accurate Detailing, LLC
Email: bipin1@cox.net

Deadline for submission for the 
newsletter is the first Thursday of 

the Month.
Please email to 

Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com

Car Corral

For Sale: 1993 Corvette coupe, black metallic rose with 

black interior, 6-speed, 60,000 miles. New tires, battery, 

starter, brakes, & water pump. Very nice condition

For additional info, call John Patrick McCarthy at 

712-352-1248

For Sale:2013 Grand Sport, Midnight Race Blue w/ 

tan interior. 6.2 Liter, 436 HP, paddle shift automatic.

3 LT Options Package.  Stereo/ Nav/ Bluetooth.  

6800 Miles!  
Call Rick Hayes @ 402.301.4576

http://www.BrunosAutoworks.com
http://www.BrunosAutoworks.com
mailto:awdboost23@yahoo.com
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http://www.MingDrDent.com
http://www.EliteAutoSpaOmaha.com
http://www.EliteAutoSpaOmaha.com
mailto:bipin1@cox.net
mailto:bipin1@cox.net
mailto:Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
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HUSKER NEWS ‘N VIEWS is a 
monthly publication of the Cornhusker 
Corvette Club, expressly for its members. 
Articles submitted for publication MUST 
be received by the editor by the FIRST  
Thursday of the month.  The General 
Membership Meeting is held the 3rd 
Thursday of the month at 7:30 pm at the Bel 
Air Banquet Room, 12100 W. Center Road.  
Join us early for dinner when you can.  The 
Board of Directors Meeting is the 1st 
Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm at H&H 
Chevrolet, 4645 S 84th St.  All members are 
welcome at the Board Meeting.  
Correspondence can be submitted to 

Editor@CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com

Websites:  
CCC:  

www.CornHuskerCorvetteClub.com
National NCCC: 

www.CorvettesNCCC.Org
Regional NCCC: 

www.WestRegionNCCC.Com

“Chevrolet Trademark(s) used with the 
written permission of General Motors.”

2014 Officers
President!
Jerry Koraleski, President@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com            
Vice President
Kevin Reit,  402-896-6155
Secretary 
Jane Reit, 402-896-6155
Treasurer
Tom Horeis, Treasurer@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Competition Director
Gene Gau, Competition@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Editor
Gina Ogle, Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Governor!
Gary Brisbois, Governor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Social Director
Jayne Sainz, Social@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Summer Festival 
Dave Ferguson, SF@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Public Relations
Jon Manz, PR@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Membership Director
Marie Manz, Membership@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Member At Large
George Horst, MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Member At Large
Jake Cartwright, MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com

2014 Chairpersons
Points
J.B. Benedict, Points@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Sergeant At Arms
Pat Swift, Sergeant@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Webmaster
Tim Ogle, Webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
Greeter
Allen & Palmer Sohl, 
Greeter@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com

Please note the NEW email addresses.  You 
will never have to remember a board members email 
address again - just their position!! Our webmaster has 
it set up to auto forward to the email address we have 
on-line.

mailto:Editor@CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com
mailto:Editor@CornhuskerCorvetteClub.com
http://www.CornHuskerCorvetteClub.Org
http://www.CornHuskerCorvetteClub.Org
http://www.Corvettesnccc.org
http://www.Corvettesnccc.org
http://www.WestRegionNCCC.Com
http://www.WestRegionNCCC.Com
mailto:President@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:President@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Treasurer@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Treasurer@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Competition@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Competition@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Editor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Governor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Governor@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Social@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Social@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:SF@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:SF@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:PR@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:PR@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Membership@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Membership@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:MAL@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Points@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Points@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Sergeant@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Sergeant@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Webmaster@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Greeter@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com
mailto:Greeter@cornhuskercorvetteclub.com

